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Advancing Your Conservative Agenda
Fighting McCain/Feingold

Citizens United has teamed up with
Congressman Ron Paul (R-TX) and several
other conservative public policy organizations to
file suit in Federal Court to strike down the
unconstitutional McCain/Feingold campaign
finance reform law.
Several months ago, CU
joined 55 other
conservative groups co-
signing letters to both
the U.S. Senate and
President Bush
denouncing the
unconstitutionality of
this law.  The
McCain/Feingold law
tramples on our First
Amendment freedoms
in an effort by career
Washington politicians
to prevent individuals
and public policy groups from challenging
entrenched politicians. McCain/Feingold would
ban issue advertising by Citizens United and all
other advocacy groups in future election cycles.

Defending Vice-President Cheney
Citizens United is also backing Vice-

President Cheney with a friend of the court
(amicus curiae) brief supporting his refusal to

turn over confidential meeting records about
energy matters to the General Accounting Office
(GAO).  The GAO has sued Vice-President
Cheney for these records.  Citizens United
contends that the GAO’s subpoena for Cheney’s
records is unconstitutional and violates the

federal statute creating
the GAO.  Both of these
legal actions are
available at
www.citizensunited.org

Analyzing the
War on Terror

Citizens United was
quick to respond to the
aftermath of September
11, 2001.  Citizens
United Foundation
analyzes critical issues
relating to the War on
Terror in policy papers

entitled the Citizens Public Policy Review.  They
can be found on our website at:
www.citizensunited.org Recent issues include:

• Bin Laden’s Rage: Why He and His
Followers Hate The United States explains the
religious and intellectual roots of the Radical
Muslim terrorists led by Osama bin Laden. Bin
Laden’s Rage shows how Radical Muslim
theology dates back to the Middle Ages. It is

Citizens United was founded in 1988 to fight
for conservative values, individual freedoms and
liberty.  Over the ensuing 14 years, we
have developed successful methods of
combining  excellent research with
effective forms of communication
including television, radio,
newspapers, books, petition drives and
public policy papers to fight and win
conservative battles on Capitol Hill.  Citizens
United’s first President, Floyd Brown, developed
our mission at the outset:

Citizens United is an organization
dedicated to restoring our government to
citizens  control. Through a combination of

education, advocacy, and grass roots
organization, Citizens United seeks to

reassert the traditional American
values of limited government,
freedom of enterprise, strong families,
and national sovereignty and security.
Citizens United’s goal is to restore
the founding  father’s vision of a free
nation, guided by the honesty,

common sense and good will of its citizens.

Since then, Citizens United has become well
known and respected nationally for its in-depth
research, public policy papers and effective
communications skills.
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Lobbying Congress
One of the first major projects we took on was

“Citizens United to Defeat D.C. Statehood.” The
campaign for D.C. statehood was being led by
Jesse Jackson and other Leftist
Democrats.  Citizens United’s
then-President Floyd Brown
testified before Congress opposing
the statehood bill.  We organized a
‘letters to the editor’ campaign
which resulted in hundreds of local
newspapers nationwide publishing
the Citizens United-inspired
letters.  We also delivered millions
of petitions to Congress opposing
D.C. statehood.

In 1991, Citizens United
championed Clarence Thomas’
nomination to the U.S. Supreme
Court. The highlight of the effort
was an effective television
commercial entitled Who Will Judge the Judge?
comparing Thomas’ exemplary record to that of
liberal Senators Ted Kennedy, Joe Biden, and
Alan Cranston.  The television ad ran nationally
and helped sway public opinion to support

Clarence Thomas’ confirmation as a Supreme
Court Justice.

Investigating Bill Clinton
David Bossie joined the

Citizens United staff in 1992 as its
Political Director.  During that
year’s Democrat Presidential
primaries, CU undertook the task
of educating the American people
about Bill Clinton’s record as
Governor of Arkansas.  Citizens
United published a best-selling
biography of Bill Clinton, SLICK
WILLIE: WHY AMERICA
CANNOT TRUST BILL
CLINTON (Annapolis-
Washington Publishing, 1992),
exploring his record as Arkansas
Governor, his unconstitutional
abuses of power and the policies

he would institute if elected President.  SLICK
WILLIE introduced America to the Whitewater
land development scandal and exposed Bill and
Hillary Clinton.

Following Clinton’s election in 1992,
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authored by CU President David N. Bossie and
Senior Policy Analyst Christopher M. Gray.

• Al-Qaeda’s Revenge: Its Methods and
Nation-State Allies, also authored by Bossie and
Gray, studies how this Radical Muslim terrorist
network recruits its members, conducts its secret
operations and quietly receives support and
sanctuary from allied countries. Al-Qaeda’s
Revenge also suggests a strategy for America to
wage war against the terror network.

• Bio-War: America’s Greatest Current Threat
analyzes the dangers of bio-terrorism and how
we can prepare for and prevent an incident.
Mary Beth Brown, a Registered Nurse and
Director of the American Medical Commission,
wrote this well researched policy paper.

• Terror Attacks on America: A Wake-Up Call
for Immigration and Border Control Reform
studies America’s lax policies of immigration
and border control and how they allowed Al-
Qaeda terrorists to wreak havoc on the United
States. Authored by Citizens United General
Counsel and Director of the American
Sovereignty Action Project, Michael Boos,
Terror Attacks on America explains how our

immigration and border policies went wrong and
what can be done to fix them.

• Military Trials for Al-Qaeda Terrorists &
Their Taliban Sponsors are Constitutionally
Sound and Consistent with American Interests
analyzes President Bush’s proposal to try
terrorists using military tribunals. Authored by
Michael Boos and David Bossie, this paper
demonstrates that military tribunals are a valid
and effective method for trying captured
terrorists.

• Blame America First, Again: The Campus
Left Reacts to the War on Terror also authored
by Bossie and Gray demonstrates how college
professors are leading the opposition to the War
on Terror on college campuses.

The CU staff makes frequent television and
radio appearances on issues related to the War on
Terror and other important public policy issues.
A partial list is on page 8 of this newsletter.
David Bossie has also authored several op-eds
including a review of Democratic Senate
Majority Leader Tom Daschle, called ‘Driving
Mr. Daschle,’ that appeared in the March 21,
2002 Washington Times editorial page.
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In February, Citizens United co-sponsored the 29th Annual Conservative Political Action

Committee Conference.  Over 3,000 conservatives from around the nation gathered in

Washington, D.C. to discuss important issues of the day.  Citizens United was well

represented at the conference with our information booth and the distribution of our

informative Citizens Public Policy Review.  In addition, David Bossie made appearances on

radio talk shows and introduced Congressman Bob Barr to the conference.

Barr Praises Bossie
Congressman Bob Barr, in

addressing the standing

room only CPAC audience,

had this to say:

“I’m going to use this

quote a little bit later in

my presentation here, but

it is so appropriate for

Dave Bossie, I want to

mention it to you right

now.  ‘Hard-pressed on

my right, my center is

yielding, impossible to

maneuver, situation

excellent, I am attacking.’ That’s Dave Bossie.  When the going gets tough, he gets

going.  And he doesn’t let the attacks on his left, the attacks on his right, the attacks

coming that way or behind him slow him down.  So Dave, it’s a tremendous honor to

be there with you, shoulder to shoulder, and shoulder to shoulder with CPAC and

continuing to fight the battles for truth, justice and the American way...”
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CPAC Conference in Washington, D.C.

Congressman Barr thanks Citizen’s United President David
Bossie for CU’s commitment to fighting for conservative
values and protecting our Constitution at this year’s CPAC
Conference.

Bossie addresses CPAC

and describes Citizens

United’s vision and role in

the conservative movement

as conducting vital

research and advocacy on

important policy issues

confronting America.

Bossie does “BQ View,” Blanquita
Cullum’s nationally syndicated radio
show.  Dave later discussed the War on
Terror on the Ollie North Radio Show.

David Bossie, President of the Citizens
United, presents Congressman Bob Barr
with a $5,000 check from Citizens United
Political Victory Fund to assist him in his
re-election.

Citizens United Political
Victory Fund

Citizens United established a political
action committee, named Citizens United
Political Victory Fund, in 1994 to aid
conservative candidates for the House of
Representatives and U.S. Senate.  Your
Political Victory Fund is very active
every Congressional election year.  This
election cycle, CU members will receive
important information on the toughest
races where success is vital to keeping
the House and winning back control of
the U.S. Senate. Throughout the election
cycle, CU members will receive Special
Campaign Briefings and information on
how to help key conservative candidates.



Citizens United began publishing our
monthly investigative newsletter, Clinton
Watch, detailing Bill and Hillary Clinton’s
ethical problems and violations of the law.

Floyd Brown’s radio talk show, Talk
Back Live that ran from 1994-1995, was
also part of Citizens United’s mission.  The
nationally syndicated show discussed
important topics of the day and took phone
calls from across the country.  

Later, Floyd and Kirby Wilbur, a Seattle
talk radio host and former CU Director,
compiled and published a book containing
the best quotes from their favorite political,
religious and intellectual leaders entitled
SAY THE RIGHT THING (Merril Press,
1999).

Whitewater
Throughout the 1990’s Citizens United’s

Political and Communications Director
David Bossie, now Citizens United’s
President, effectively tracked down and
exposed Bill and Hillary Clinton’s many
illegal and unethical activities.  Bossie’s
research helped the news media learn of and
understand the Whitewater scandal.  CU also
published a policy paper to explain the
complex business scheme known as the
Whitewater Development Corporation.
Bossie’s investigative work with television
and newspaper reporters from The New York
Times, ABC News, The Washington Post, and
many others began in 1993. His
effectiveness in investigations and dealing
with the media was discussed extensively in
former Wall Street Journal editor James
Stewart’s best-selling book on Whitewater,
BLOODSPORT (Simon & Schuster, 1996).  

More importantly, Bossie’s research on
Whitewater helped spark Congress to renew
the Independent Counsel Statute.  Both
Special Prosecutor Robert Fiske and
Independent Counsel Kenneth Starr were
appointed because of David’s dogged
investigations of the Whitewater paper trail.

David Bossie left Citizens United early
in 1995 to assist U.S. Senator Lauch
Faircloth (R-NC), a member of the special
Senate Whitewater Committee to
investigate this scandal. David’s
investigation for Senator Faircloth, based
on his time at Citizens United, was
instrumental in educating the American
people about Bill and Hillary Clinton’s
character and ethics in Arkansas and the
White House.  The Senate hearings assisted
Independent Counsel Kenneth Starr in
indicting and convicting in Federal Court
Arkansas Governor Jim Guy Tucker,
Clinton partners Jim and Susan McDougal,

Webster Hubbell and other prominent
Whitewater figures.

Illegal Foreign Money for
Missile Technology

Following the Senate Whitewater
investigation, David Bossie moved over
to the House of Representatives to serve
as Chief Investigator of the House
Government Reform and Oversight
Committee. Under the Committee’s
Chairman Dan Burton, (R-IN), David
discovered and publicized the Clinton-
Gore Administration’s Chinese
fundraising scandal.

David uncovered how Bill Clinton
and Al Gore allowed front men for the

People’s Republic of China’s intelligence
agencies to pump illegal foreign money into
the 1996 Clinton-Gore re-election
campaign in return for White House and
Administration access. Chinese intelligence
officials and their straw donors were
allowed into the White House; some donors
were invited to stay overnight in the
Lincoln Bedroom.  Bossie exposed the now
infamous Buddhist Temple fundraiser in
California and other money laundering
schemes used to disguise illegal Communist
Chinese money coming into the Clinton-
Gore campaign.  Based on this
investigation, dozens of individuals pled
guilty or were convicted of violating
Federal campaign finance laws.  Hundreds
of others fled the country or pled the 5th
amendment and refused to testify.

David Bossie also led the investigation
into Janet Reno’s corrupt Justice Department
and unearthed how convicted Clinton buddy
Webb Hubbell was paid hush money from
friends of Bill and Hillary Clinton.

Meanwhile, Citizens United was doing
its part to uncover and expose Bill Clinton’s
perjury and obstruction of justice in the
Whitewater trial of Jim McDougal.  Efforts
included a two-year legal battle to make
Bill Clinton’s videotaped testimony in the
criminal trial available to the public.  Later,
Citizens United brought a Freedom of
Information Act lawsuit against Janet Reno,
which ultimately forced her office to release
records of the Clinton Justice Department’s
politically motivated surveillance of
Citizens United.

After Bossie left his post as Chief
Investigator in 1998, he rejoined Citizens
United and Citizens United Foundation.  He
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At a private strategy meeting

in Pennsylvania, David

Broussard (left), CU Director

of Membership Services,

presents Congressman

Patrick Toomey (R-PA) the

Public Policy Reviews

recently distributed to the

House and Senate.  As a

strong supporter of personal

freedom, Congressman

Toomey voted against the

Campaign Finance Reform bill and received the grade of ‘A’ from the National

Taxpayers Union in its recent Congressional Voting Record Analysis.

Bossie worked closely on the Clinton
investigations with former House Speaker Newt
Gingrich and Majority Leader Dick Armey,
pictured above.

Page 4



established The Center for Government
Integrity whose mission is to conduct
research on ethics in government and report
about corruption and abuses of power to the
American people.

Recently, The American Medical
Commission was established by Mary Beth
Brown, R.N. to fight against Health Care
policy designed to bring about socialized
medicine in America.

Investigating Al Gore
Once Bossie and Brown were a team

again, they continued their investigations of
the Clinton-Gore
Administration.  They
drafted early Articles of
Impeachment and
forwarded them to the
House Judiciary
Committee and
conducted petition
drives and media
appearances to educate
the American people
about the Clintons.
These efforts helped to
impeach Bill Clinton for
his perjury and
obstruction of justice in
December 1998.

In 1999, David and
Floyd produced a thirty-
minute video detailing
the campaign finance
lawbreaking by the
Clinton-Gore Administration entitled Bill
Clinton, Al Gore, and the Communist
Chinese Connection.  This hard-hitting
investigative video detailed the illegal
activity of the Clinton-Gore Administration
and the millions of dollars of illegal
Chinese money flowing into the campaign.
For his dedication to uncovering the truth
about Bill Clinton and fighting for the
conservative movement, David Bossie was
presented with the prestigious Ronald
Reagan Award at the 1999 CPAC
Conference.

Bossie and Brown then turned their
attention to the 2000 Presidential
Campaign.  They worked with Christopher
Gray, now Citizens United’s Senior Policy
Analyst, to research and write a candid
biography of Al Gore entitled PRINCE
ALBERT: THE LIFE AND LIES OF AL
GORE (Merril Press, 2000), featuring a
foreword by conservative columnist Robert

Novak who praised the quality and
accuracy of the book authors’ research and
writing.  PRINCE ALBERT told the
unvarnished truth about Al Gore and didn’t
pull any punches.  

Citizens United’s leaders did not just
write about Al Gore.  They were active in
various roles in the campaign.  Floyd
Brown served as a Washington State
delegate to the 2000 Republican National
Convention in Philadelphia, just as he had
at the 1996 Republican Convention in San
Diego.  Citizens United’s Vice President
and General Counsel Michael Boos served

on the 2000 Committee
for a Conservative
Platform.  Both Bossie
and Brown completed a
national book tour and
participated in
numerous television,
radio and media
interviews for PRINCE
ALBERT.  They also
hosted a reception
honoring Chairman Dan
Burton at the
Republican National
Convention in
Philadelphia.  The 500-
person reception
included Bob Barr,
Henry Hyde, and Phyllis
Schlafly.  

Shortly after the
Supreme Court upheld

George W. Bush’s 2000 Presidential
victory, Floyd Brown stepped down as
Citizens United’s President to become
Executive Director of Young America’s
Foundation.  Brown continues to serve as
Chairman of Citizens United’s Board of
Directors.

Supporting President Bush
David Bossie succeeded Floyd Brown as

President of Citizens United.  Bossie’s first
major effort was to create a new project to
assist President Bush’s legislative agenda,
Citizens United for the Bush Agenda.  Its
goal is to empower Citizens United
members to help President Bush enact key
elements of his conservative plan including
winning the War on Terror, permanent
across the board tax cuts, abolition of the
death tax, a strong national defense,
deployment of a missile defense system,
choice in education and deregulation.
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Record of Achievement (continued from page 4) Lt. Col. Ruby Linn,
American Patriot

Lt. Col. Linn retired from the U.S.
Army with thirty years of dedicated
service as a certified dietitian.  She
served as the head dietitian at Army
hospitals all over the world.  Her alma
mater, Simmons College, honored her
with a Doctor of Humane Letters
degree for her “meritorious
contributions to the education of a
generation of dietitians and (her)
leadership in a provision of nutrition
to thousands of military personnel in
both war and peace.” Lt. Col. Linn is
also involved in the Collingwood
Library and Museum to help
“promote the education of the public
in our national heritage” and with the
Plimoth Plantation, a living history
museum with the mission of
portraying the everyday experience of
her Plymoth Colony ancestors.
Citizens United salutes this exemplary
patriot for her dedication and service
to our nation!

Vice President for Development Megan Lott
visits with long-time, generous supporter Lt.
Col. Ruby Linn in Ft. Belvoir, Virginia.

Visit 

Citizens United 

ON-LINE at

www.citizensunited.org

On our web site you can read
each of our public policy papers
and court filings, e-mail us, or
even make a donation on our

secure server!
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Public Policy Research and
Communications

Citizens United Foundation (CUF)
was established in 1992 as a tax-exempt
research and educational organization with
a mission of grassroots education about
issues important to the future of a free
nation. One of CUF’s first major
undertakings included a series of amicus
briefs supporting the constitutionality of
congressional term limits.

The American Sovereignty Action
Project (ASAP) and the National Citizens
Legal Network (NCLN) were created in
1995 as projects of Citizens United
Foundation.  ASAP’s first director was Cliff
Kincaid, a noted researcher and journalist.
NCLN’s first director was Michael Boos,
who currently serves as Vice President and
General Counsel of Citizens United and
Citizens United Foundation.  

ASAP is a grassroots educational
organization fighting to protect American
sovereignty and security from leftist world
government and globalization projects
hatched by the United Nations.  ASAP
regularly publishes public policy papers and
articles on timely issues relating to
sovereignty and the threats posed by the
United Nations.  Examples include a
special report on the 50th anniversary of the
U.N., A Matter of Sovereignty: Why the
U.S. Owes Nothing to the U.N. and Al Gore,
the United Nations, and the Cult of Gaia.

In 1997, ASAP produced and distributed
a video documentary entitled Sinister

Secrets of the United Nations.  ASAP has
also sponsored Washington, D.C. seminars
for congressional staff regarding the evils of
the U.N. and a one world government.
ASAP’s staff routinely participates in
public policy debates and
appears on radio and
television programs to discuss
the U.N., the War on Terror,
and sovereignty and security
issues.

Courtroom Advocacy
NCLN works to fulfill

Citizens United Foundation’s
mission by focusing on issues
related to constitutional law,
the original intent of the
Founding Fathers, the overall
process of government, and
the containment of federal
regulatory power.  Early
NCLN activities included a challenge to a
minority set-aside scheme involving the
sale of Viacom cable systems to a purported
minority owned investor.  This investor
would have received a $500 million tax
credit if the deal had gone through.  NCLN
also published an in-depth study
questioning the constitutionality of the
Federal “assault weapons” ban.

NCLN is a strong courtroom advocate of
conservative values.  When the Clinton
Administration attempted to manipulate
congressional reapportionment by
interjecting statistical sampling into the

2000 census, NCLN joined with other
conservative groups in challenging the
scheme.  The effort culminated in a
landmark victory before the U.S. Supreme
Court in U.S. House of Representatives v.

U.S. Department of
Commerce.  Later, in Boy
Scouts of America v. Dale,
NCLN co-sponsored a
U.S. Supreme Court brief
that helped to vindicate
the right of the Boy Scouts
to exclude homosexuals
from the ranks of the
organization’s
scoutmasters.

As a stalwart defender
of free speech, privacy and
other rights, NCLN
participates in court cases
and appears before various
regulatory agencies such

as the Federal Election Commission,
Federal Communications Commission,
Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation and
National Highway Traffic Safety
Administration.  NCLN’s briefs and legal
analysis helped to dismantle regulations
designed to impose a federal ID system and
helped kill the Clinton-proposed “know
your customer” banking rules. 

ASAP and NCLN frequently coordinate
activities.  For example, the two projects
rushed to the aid of Army Specialist,
Michael New, when he refused to obey
orders of the extra-constitutional United
Nations Command while serving in
Macedonia in 1997.  The efforts for
Michael New included two amicus briefs
before the U.S. Supreme Court.  ASAP and
NCLN also joined forces in fighting the
implementation of the United Nations
International Criminal Court (ICC).  ASAP
and NCLN representatives have debated the
ICC’s proponents, rallied opposition to the
treaty on Capitol Hill and written
extensively on the dangers posed by the
Court.

As a 501(c)(3) organization, donations to
Citizens United Foundation and its projects
are tax deductible.  This allows
conservative supporters to assist in our
goals of research and education on vitally
important issues.
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Citizens United Foundation Impacts Public Policy

Planned Giving –The time is now
“Far and away the best prize that life offers is
the chance to work hard at work worth doing.”

— Theodore Roosevelt
With a little advance planning, you can direct your hard-

earned wealth to your family and the charitable organizations
important to you - instead of to the government.  Your estate
plan should reflect your unique set of personal priorities.  The
legacy you leave can benefit the Federal Government or it can help your family and help
Citizens United Foundation to restore our government to citizens control and promote the
traditional American values of limited government, free enterprise, strong families and
national sovereignty and security.  The Staff at Citizens United Foundation is pleased to
work with you and your financial advisors to direct more of your hard-earned wealth to
your family and your favorite charitable interests.  Please contact Megan Lott at (800)
362-4788 to find out (at no obligation) the options available to you! Donations to CUF
are tax-deductible.
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David Bossie (right) serves as President of
Citizens United and Citizens United
Foundation as well as running our Center
for Government Integrity.  In 2000, David
co-wrote with Floyd Brown, PRINCE
ALBERT: THE LIFE AND LIES OF AL
GORE.  He also served as editor of his
monthly publication, The David Bossie
Investigative Report. Previously, Mr. Bossie
served as Chief Investigator for the
Committee on Government Reform and
Oversight in the U.S. House of
Representatives.  David is a much sought
after political commentator and has
appeared on numerous television and radio
broadcasts such as Crossfire, Hardball with
Chris Matthews, This Week with Sam
Donaldson, Politically Incorrect, and on
Rush Limbaugh’s radio show.  He attended
Towson State University and the University
of Maryland where he studied Government
and Politics.  David has also proudly served
as a volunteer firefighter in Montgomery
County, MD since 1990.
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Your Leadership Team Fighting to
Preserve Liberty!

New Staff Additions
In order to enhance Citizens United’s impact on Capitol Hill, three new staff

members were recently brought on board.  David Broussard became our Director of
Membership Services after serving in the Development Department at Larry
Klayman’s Judicial Watch. Christopher M. Gray, who worked with Bossie and
Brown on Al Gore’s biography PRINCE ALBERT, joins the staff as Senior Policy
Analyst, and Troy Felver comes from the Free Congress Foundation where he
handled privacy and economic issues.  Troy will be taking on similar responsibilities
with Citizens United.

Vice President and General Counsel Mike
Boos at the Citizens United Booth at the
CPAC convention in February.
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Michael Boos (above) is the Vice President
and General Counsel of Citizens United and
Citizens United Foundation.  He also
directs both groups’ American sovereignty
projects.  Boos is a 1994 graduate of
George Mason University School of Law,
where he earned a Juris Doctorate degree.
He received his undergraduate degree in
agribusiness economics from Rutgers
University in 1981.

Citizens United’s President David Bossie
and wife Susan with their 1-year old
daughter Isabella.

Vice President for Development Megan Lott
visits with generous supporter John Greer
in Greenville, Delaware.

Megan Lott (above) is the Vice President
for Development at Citizens United
Foundation.  She previously served as
Director of Development at the Clare
Boothe Luce Policy Institute. Prior to
serving at the Luce Institute, Megan served
for five years as the Director of
Development at the Leadership Institute,
where she oversaw all major gifts,
foundation grants, and all donor
communications and events.  Megan is a
graduate of the College of William & Mary
and holds a B.A. in Government.

Citizens United Chairman Floyd G. Brown
and his wife Mary Beth, the Director of
CU’s American Medical Commission, are a
great team.

Floyd and Mary Beth Brown (right).

Floyd is the founder of Citizens United

and Citizens United Foundation and was

the organization’s first president (1988-

2001).  Floyd currently serves as

Executive Director of Young America’s

Foundation and Citizens United’s

Chairman of the Board.  Mary Beth, a

Registered Nurse, serves as Director of

the American Medical Commission and

the National Citizens Legal Network.  She

authored the Citizens Public Policy

Review on Bio-Terrorism and serves on

the Board of Directors of the Clare

Boothe Luce Institute.



Citizens United in the News
We have an aggressive media outreach program to fulfill our objectives of
education and advocacy in the conservative movement.  Here are some
recent appearances by David N. Bossie and Michael Boos.

Television

2/22/02
Greta Van Sustern on FOX TV

3/7/02
Catherine Crier on Court TV

3/10/02
Fox and Friends on FOX TV

3/29/02
Fox Morning Show

4/21/02
Fox News Wire with Rita Cosby

Radio

2/1/02 .......Ollie North Show
2/1/02 .......Free Republic Show
2/1/02 .......“BQ View” with Blanquita Cullum from CPAC
3/5/02 .......The Black Avenger with Ken Hamlin
3/5/02 .......ABC Radio’s Sean Hannity
3/6/02 .......Janet Parshall’s America on the Salem Radio Network
3/7/02 .......“BQ View” with Blanquita Cullum on Radio America
3/7/02 .......“Nolan at Night” with Gary Nolan on Radio America
3/8/02 .......“Point of View” with John Driggs on USA Radio Network
3/11/02 .....The Carl Wigglesworth Show - KTSA in San Antonio, TX
3/14/02 .....The Chris DeBello Show - WNNJ in Newton, NJ
3/20/02 .....The John DePetro Show - WHJJ in Providence, RI
3/21/02 .....Birmingham’s Morning News - WERC in Birmingham, AL
3/22/02 .....The Judicial Watch Report on USA Radio Network
3/26/02 .....The Martha Zoller Show - WERC in Gainsville, GA
4/2/02 .......The Joyce Kaufman Show - WFTL in Ft. Lauderdale, FL
4/5/02 .......The Lee Rogers Show - KSFO in San Francisco, CA
4/19/02 .....Daybreak with Dottie Barnes - WWJQ in Holland, MI
4/19/02 .....Prime Time America - Moody Broadcast in Chicago, IL
4/26/02 .....American Breakfast - Langer Broadcast in Shawmut, MA
4/29/02 .....Make It Plain - WOL in Washington, D.C.

Newspaper Articles

3/13/02 .....CNSNews.com article on Ex-Clinton staffers’ campaigns
3/21/02 .....Washington Times OpEd piece on Tom Daschle
3/26/02 .....Middle East News Online citing CU’s paper on Military Tribunals.
4/9/02 .......Interview with the Christian Science Monitor regarding terrorist

imprisonment at Guantanamo Bay.
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2003 
Spring Cruise
GET READY for the 2003 Spring

Cruise with Citizens United!

During the last cruise, attendees
enjoyed inspiring dialogue with

Congressman Bob Barr, Chairman
Dan Burton and Citizens United’s

David Bossie.

Come join us on the 2003 Cruise
and enjoy the relaxing atmosphere
aboard a luxury cruise ship, visit

ports of call throughout the
Caribbean and get to know

conservative leaders like Bob Barr,
Ron Robinson, Floyd Brown, David

Bossie and Mike Boos.

For more information on this
exciting cruise, CALL TOLL FREE

at  (800) 362-4788.

Please remember Citizens United
Foundation in your will.

For your tax
deductible

contribution of $50
or more to Citizens
United Foundation,

we’ll send you a copy
of Pat Buchanan’s
best selling, hard
hitting book “The

Death of the West.”
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David Bossie with Rita Cosby on FOX News.

During the “2001 Bye-bye Clinton Cruise,”
donors joined Chairman Dan Burton, his
wife Barbara, Congressman Bob Barr and
his wife Jeri along with Citizens United
President David Bossie.


